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U.S. Association of Blind Athletes
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes – September 20, 2023
Present:
Mark Ackermann, Chair
Gary Remensnyder, Treasurer
Amy Wasson, Secretary
David Cohen, Board Member
Matt Simpson, Athlete Board Member
Brian Eaton, Independent Director
Eve Wright Taylor, Board Member
Eliana Mason, Athlete Board Member
Calahan Young, Athlete Board Member
Jennifer Demby, Board Member
Molly Quinn, CEO
Breann Scott, Staff
Amanda Duke Boulet, Staff
Catherine Raney-Norman, Staff
Tom Abraham, USABA Sport Ambassador for Blind Soccer
Tracie Foster, Chair of Nominating & Governance Committee
John Kusku, Chair of Ethics Committee

Absent: 
Skye Arthur-Banning, Vice Chair
Zach Buhler, Athlete Board Member
Tyler Merren, USOPC AAC alternate representative
Kathy Beaver, Chair of Judiciary Committee

The meeting took place via teleconference. The meeting was recorded.  

Call to Order / Roll Call
The meeting was called to order by chair Mark Ackermann at 6:00 p.m. EDT.

Conflict of Interest
Mark asked if any board members had a conflict of interest.  No such conflicts were declared.  

Board Chair Highlights
Mark introduced Tom Abraham, head of Abraham Foundation and newly named USA Blind Soccer Sport Ambassador and the first USOPC Foundation trustee to invest in the Paralympics. Tom talked to the Board about his background and his ambitions for helping the organization. Tom left the call at 6:13 p.m. EDT. Mark noted that the board assessments need to be completed by those who have not already done so. Mark recognized Molly and the USABA staff for their hard work.



CEO & Staff Report
Catherine provided strategic plan updates, including meetings that were held in Los Angeles with The Braille Institute, Way finder Family Services, and Angel City Sports as part of community outreach and establishing strategic partnerships for sport programming. Molly announced there will be a blind soccer experience on Oct. 12 in Los Angeles, hosted by the LA Galaxy and Dignity Health, with 70-90 people expected from Anthem, Angel City FC, LA84 and LA28, among others. Molly attended the USOPC assembly along with Asya Miller and Stasha Carrasquillo from Turnstone Center. The goalball PlayLA initiative is planned for 2024. A call with US Soccer Foundation is planned to discuss the creation of mini soccer pitches around the country. 

Sport Performance Update
Amanda Duke Boulet gave an update on the Goalball National Championships beginning this week at Turnstone. There is a strict focus on the Parapan American Games in Santiago, Chile, in November. Men’s and women’s National Teams will be hosting training camps in October in preparation. To qualify for the Paris 2024 Paralympic Games, the women’s goalball team will need to finish first at the Parapan American Games and the men will need to either finish first or finish second to Brazil. On the blind soccer front, the National Team will be holding its third training camp of the year in October. We hosted a virtual soccer combine and will be inviting one individual for the next training camp. We are also adding one sighted goalkeeper for the camp. Working with soccer coaches to launch a Level I certification before the end of the year, as well as working on classification strategy. Amanda and soccer athlete Ricky Castaneda will be traveling to the Lakeshore Foundation in Birmingham, Alabama, to see their performance lab. She will also visit the U.S. Performance Center in Charlotte, N.C.

Breakfast with Champions
Molly reminded board members to help spread the word about the Oct. 27 annual fundraiser and encourage people to register for and support the event with a donation. Ideas were shared regarding outreach efforts.

Committee Updates and Reports
Eliana Mason provided the Athlete Advisory Committee report. The USOPC helped approve changes to include blind soccer athletes. We are pushing for USOPC AAC reps for both goalball and blind soccer instead of just one USABA athlete rep for both sports.

The meeting went into executive session at 8:06 p.m. EDT.  

The SafeSport matter was discussed briefly during the executive session, which included Molly Quinn. The executive session and the board meeting were adjourned at 8:16 p.m. EDT.
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